
 

  

 

Get Set Up on 
BBO! 

Over 600 players have 

registered and played 

at least a single 

tournament so far. If 

youôre not already 

playing, youôre missing 

out! 

To get started, visit our 

website where youôll 

find all the necessary 

details and instructions 

to register and begin 

playing ASAP. 

Once your BBO 

account is set up, 

send your details and 

BBO username to Rob 

to add to the 

database.  

The Links BBO 

WhatsAPP 

Group  

This group is 

purely for 

disseminating 

news and 

information 

regarding our 

online 

tournaments. 

Send Rob a 

message on 

072 431 6599 to 

be added to the 

group. 

 

Dear Members, 
We hope this finds you all well and safe. 

These are difficult times for all bridge clubs, and 

Iôm sure, like us, you all greatly miss the bridge 

sessions we enjoyed before lockdown. 

But, thankfully for us, we have been able to play 

bridge online. 

 

For this we are completely and utterly indebted to 

Robert Stephens. 

His dedication, hard work and ingenuity have 

opened up new doors for so many people. 

Rob, no words can describe what youôve done for 

so many. And no amount of ñthank youôsò will 

ever be enough. Suffice to say, your commitment 

to our online bridge tournaments is greatly 

appreciated by all. 

 

Not only have Robôs interventions helped us as 

players to keep ourselves busy, but it has also 

enabled us to keep the club running. Despite 

being closed we still have monthly expenses, 

which donôt go away. This includes looking after 

our staff. A lot of folk have asked about their 

welfare. 

Joan, Richard and Johannes continue to be 

employed by us. Joan and Richard stay on the 

premises and we have been fortunate in that we 

are able to continue paying their salaries. They 

look forward to the day the club reopens. 

 

We also wish to acknowledge Tim Cope in Cape 

Town. We thank him for his expertise and 

willingness to assist us in times of need. 

 

We are sad to announce the passing of two of 

our members. Paul van der Wal and Peter 

Maybury passed away in May, after suffering 

short illnesses. We will miss them both, not only 

for their competency at the bridge table, but also 

their nice, gentle personalities. Condolences to all 

those close to them.   

 

We know playing bridge online is not a perfect 

substitute for the enjoyment of playing face to 

face at a club, and we really hope we can get 

back to doing that safely some day. But, in the 

meantime, people are unable to meet at clubs, 

and we know return to normal will not be smooth 

or immediate, but a process over a long period. 

There maybe further lockdowns, and there 

understandably, may be a reluctance on the part 

of some members, to return to club meetings 

while there is any perceived risk in doing so. 

This being said, we want to encourage you to 

continue playing with us on BBO Playing bridge 

online is real bridge. We have tournaments twice 

a day, every day. Playing in these tournaments 

allows you to play with other people just as you 

would if you were playing at a club. 

Online bridge also has some advantages. You do 

not have to travel; you can play at any time; you 

can easily find a partner if your regular partner is 

unavailable ï there is a partnership desk for you 

to browse through. You may also find yourselves 

meeting players you would not normally play 

against at your club. 

We look forward to seeing you all on BBO. 

We wish you well and hope you stay safe. 

Peta Feinstein 
Chairman 
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REGISTERING FOR A 

TOURNAMENT: 

After logging into BBO, click on 

ñCompetitiveò, then ñFree 

Tournamentsò, and browse the 

list of upcoming tournaments 

until you find ñTHE LINKS...ò.  

There are typically 2 graded 

tournaments (ñA+Bò & ñC+Dò), 

with an additional tournament 

(ñE+Fò) being added for 

Saturday afternoons. Itôs up to 

you which grade you wish to 

play in.  

Registration can only be made 

for an upcoming tournament, 

within 2 hours of the 

tournament commencing. Both 

players of the partnership need 

to be online for the registration 

to succeed.  

PARTNERSHIP DESK: 

BBO has a built-in partnership 

desk, to be utilized by the 

players. When the tournament 

shows up in the upcoming list, 

click on it and a partnership 

desk tab will be available, to 

either add yourself, or invite 

existing players who have 

added their own name. You 

need to remain online to 

accept any invitations to play if 

someone invites you.  

The alternative option is to join 

our Partnership WhatsApp 

group, where players can 

setup with each other.  

Send Rob a message on 

072 431 6599 to be added to 

the group. 

 

 

Have fun with emojis 

If youôre using BBO on your 

Smartphone or Tablet, youôll 

have access to a far wider 

range of emojis. On a Mac or 

PC, you can use these text 

shortcuts to create the 

following common emojis:  

 

ETIQUETTE ON BBO: 

Playing online isnôt very different 

to playing live at the table. 

In our tournaments, players are 

expected to be courteous to their 

partner as well the opponents 

each round. 

At the start of each round, pre-

alert your partnershipôs basic 

system & leading and carding 

methods. 

ALERTING PROCEDURES: 

Players are expected to alert their 

own bids on BBO.  

Any partnership agreements that 

the opponents might not be aware 

of, which includes all artificial and 

conventional bids, should be 

alerted by the player who makes 

the bid.  

Donôt assume that the opponents 

will know the meaning, rather be 

safe and give an explanation. 

When alerting, explain any 
artificial bids in full. Giving the 
name of a convention is not 
sufficient. Often this will waste 
more time, when the opponents 
request a more detailed 
explanation anyway. 

HOW TO ALERT: 

Before making the bid, an 

explanation may be typed into a 

text box WITHIN the bidding box. 

When the bid is then clicked, the 

explanation will accompany the 

bid, for the opponents to see.  

No explanations should be sent to 
the table chat, as this becomes 

 

unauthorized information to 

your partner, who doesnôt see 

your self-alert when made 

properly.  

The following video illustrates 

how to UNDO and ALERT: 

https://youtu.be/Fd9KLhFWlG

U 

UNDO PROCEDURES: 

This has been one of the most 

contentious points of 

discussion since we started the 

online tournaments.  

We feel a good compromise 

has been made regarding the 

policy around UNDOôs. 

Weôre all human (except the 

robots), and are all capable of 

misclicking a bid or card here 

and there, from time to time.  

We can all agree that we 

shouldnôt be punished for a 

clear mechanical error. We 

also donôt necessarily want to 

win this way, although some 

have clearly shown this isnôt 

the case.  

Therefore, please accept all 

undoôs in the bidding stage, 

and only clear misclicks in the 

play. If youôre unsure if a 

request is a legitimate misclick, 

please call the Director to 

assess the situation.  

There should be a clear 

distinction between a 

mechanical misclick, and a 

change of mind or loss of 

concentration. If itôs unclear, 

the director will generally rule 

the latter options.  

 

Get Started on BBO.  

Registering for 

tournaments, finding 

partners, online etiquette: 

all you need to know to 

have a great game!  

https://youtu.be/Fd9KLhFWlGU
https://youtu.be/Fd9KLhFWlGU


 

  

Therefore, the onus remains on the player to play more carefully, to avoid any misclicks. If youôre not sure 
how to request an undo, watch the following short video: https://youtu.be/Fd9KLhFWlGU 

 

EDITING YOUR PROFILE: 

In order to make the online experience a little more personable, we encourage all our players to edit their 
profiles to contain their full names. 

This allows everyone to see who theyôre actually playing against each round.  

To do this, click on the ñAccountò tab, then ñProfileò and edit the text box that says ñReal Nameò. 
Remember to ñSave Changesò, before leaving that tab.  

 

ACCOUNT PAYMENTS 

The vast majority have been great, in keeping your account up to date, and in credit. The accounts get 
updated on a near daily basis, and can be found on The Links website. 

If youôre unsure where you stand, please visit the website at https://www.linksbridgeclub.com/bbo.html 

 

 

Give the gift of a Bridge Voucher  

Familiarise yourself with 

chat abbreviations: 

Use these abbreviations 

to save time while playing:  

 

Existing Links Vouchers: 

If any players have Links 

Vouchers they wish to 

convert to BBO Credit, let 

Rob know and heôll do the 

conversion.  

New Vouchers: 

Not sure what to give that 

bridge friend who has it 

all? 

Instead of a spa voucher, 

send them a Links BBO 

Voucher. Contact Rob for 

further details. 

 

PEANUTS 

https://youtu.be/Fd9KLhFWlGU
https://www.linksbridgeclub.com/bbo.html


 

  
Ethics on BBO 

Unfortunately, playing online opens up the chance for unethical behaviour. 

With permission from Tim Cope in Cape Town we wish to state the following which he transcribed so well: 

- 

 

We all know that BBO is not a secure environment. At the same time, I hope and believe that we are all 

playing this wonderful game for the enjoyment thereof, and not to gain any unfair advantage via illicit 

means. I am confident that 99.9% of you feel the same way that I do, and I know for myself that I value my 

integrity at the bridge table as more important than any results I may achieve. 

 

However, we acknowledge the fact that it is possible that illicit behaviour may be being perpetrated by a 

very few. It is therefore our duty to ensure that any misdemeanour of this type is also stamped out. If 

therefore, you have any suspicions of such behaviour having occurred at your table, please email me 

personally at drowzee88@gmail.com with the specific hand details. I will keep a log of such 

communications to see if any pattern of behaviour that is suspicious amounts to anything significant, and 

will deal with the matter appropriately. This does not mean that you should write to me just because you 

got a bad board when your opposition did something silly and got away with it ï occasionally we have to 

take that on the chin and move on. 

 

What you must not do is take matters into your own hands. Recently there has been an avalanche of 

unproven innuendo that some may be cheating on BBO. Such unfounded allegations will not be tolerated 

into the future and if such allegations are disseminated going forward, it will leave the perpetrator of such 

gossip open to potential disciplinary action. 

 

BRIDGE ï 
CHARLES M 
SCHULTZ 

Weekly Prize Log 

Weôve introduced a new weekly ladder, based on Handicapped Averages.  

A playerôs top 5 scores each week, along with a handicap score (based on the previous 10 scores before 

the current week), will be used to determine overall positions. 

In the first three weeks of June, the prizes went to the following players: 

 

BBO Username Full Name Handicap
Top 5 

Average

Top 5 

Handicap

Sessions 

played
Prize

normay42 Norma Maddocks 5.01 55.01 60.02 8 R250

zippiloo Vivenne Mofsowitz -1.94 60.59 58.66 7 R200

paulie01 Paul Marsden -1.94 60.59 58.66 7 R150

del20 Delys Shepard 1.17 57.36 58.53 5 R100

joe pike 1 Ian Katz -4.67 62.28 57.62 7 R75

umtata Marilyn Perkel -2.87 60.36 57.50 6 R50

sugar83 Sugar Rhodes -0.42 57.72 57.30 13 R25

carol2007 Carol Stanton -4.68 61.65 56.97 10 R25

supervan Vanessa Armstrong -0.26 57.02 56.76 7 R25

Weekly Handicap Average (1-7 June) - Top 5 Events played

Handicaps are based on a player's last 10 scores before 1st June

mailto:drowzee88@gmail.com


 

  

For the full list of ladder results visit our website.  

 

SUDOKU 

JIGSAW SUDOKU 



 

Upcoming Events 


